



Chillerton & Gatcombe Community Association

Committee Meeting 15/07/2024

Minutes

Attending:

Ian Poulter (IP) - Chair

Tim Bailey (NP) - Vice Chair

Peter Matthews (PM) - Treasurer

Paula Poulter (PP) - Secretary

Jo Brown (JB) - CGCA

Julia Newton (JN) - Parish Council Rep

John Hobart (JN) - Chair of Parish Council

1. Apologies

BR.

2. Minutes and matters arising from previous minutes

These were duly accepted, with all Action Points met.

3. Treasurer's Update

PM reported that the balance was much the same as before, and that the Church group who have been hiring out the Village Hall on a Friday and a Sunday, were largely covering the Village Hall expenses.

PM stated that SSE were having trouble producing accurate quotations, but that he believed this was being resolved.

Action: TB to obtain quotes from Jamie Sprake on both Disabled access, and heating reference the Gallybagger.

Action: JH to ask Debbie Faulkner (PC Clerk) to support the push for Disabled access for the Gallybagger, and to work with the CGCA with this, especially regarding obtaining the necessary permission to install.

Action: JN to research Disabled Access Support and to report back.

4. Bookings & Calendar

It was felt that, while the Gallybagger was being used quite widely, the Village Hall could be used more; this follows on from the recent departure of the Sewing group, who no longer wish to use the hall.

IP stated that the Village Market dates had now, largely, been planned for the remainder of 2024, and for 2025.

IP asked JN & JH if the Parish Council wished to do a Village Market.

Action: JH to raise this at the next PC meeting and let IP know.

IP mentioned that there were some gaps in the Quiz schedule. He would attempt to resolve this before the next meeting. JN was asked if the Donkey Sanctuary would be interested in doing a quiz.

Action: JN to ask at the Donkey Sanctuary and let IP know asap.

Action: IP to firm up on who was delivering the Autumn/ Winter quizzes.

5.Open Discussion- re a) Possible sale of Pool Table, b) Village Notice Boards, c) Sunday Opening at the GB

Following a discussion, it was agreed that the CGCA would keep the Pool table for the time being, but that some work needed to be undertaken to repair it. Once repaired, it could then live back in the main room, but be moved for events, such as the Quiz, Bingo, music events etc.

Action: IP to take the engineering section to the Forge with a view to having it repaired.

Peter Whiteman (PW) requested to have two of the Notice Boards in the Parish repaired; one of which belongs to the CGCA. IP has given the go ahead for this.

Jo Brown (JB) has kindly agreed to tidy and update the notices in the CGCA notice boards, namely the one by the Village Hall, and the one outside the Gallybagger.

Action: PW to see if he can get a special deal on both Notice boards being repaired at the same time.

Action: JB to update/ tidy the two Notice Boards; obtaining any new posters from Jill Webster (JW) as appropriate, for example new/ updated Bingo, Quiz posters etc.

Action: IP to send JH some things to display outside the Gallybagger relating to further promoting it's use.

Sunday Opening was discussed, but it was agreed to revisit this in the Autumn, as it was felt that currently, a Monday opening was more profitable.

6.Forthcoming Activities/ Links with the Parish Council

In the absence of BR, a revised date for the Caribbean Evening was not reached.

Action: Tbd at the August meeting. PP to agenda this item.

CGCA and PC links seemed to be strengthening of late. Both of these respective meetings will now have standing agenda items relating to feeding back from each others meetings. The longer term aim is to also streamline Community information, across the various media platforms. This item will be revisited at a later date.

Action: JH/ JN to add 'Report from CGCA meeting' to PC agenda

Open Day- It was felt that this would be a good way to encourage more people into the Gallybagger. We decided on **11th August from 11am until 2pm.** This would be a joint event between the CGCA and the Parish Council.**Action: JH to ask as many of the Parish Council to attend, eg, JN, PW, DF, Elizabeth Smith, Julia Lauresen, as well as inviting Richard Quigley MP.**

Action: TB (Julie Bailey) to design a poster, to invite the people of the Parish to "Come and have a free drink on us in the Gallybagger and meet your CGCA and Parish Council and MP..."

(Tim/Julie- you will first need to establish from John Hobart if Richard Quigley is attending (see Action Point below; John's email is: johnhobart.iow@gmail.com)

Action: Tim/Julie B to pass the poster onto IP who will put it onto YPM; PP will put it onto our Facebook groups.

7&8.Cleaning, Maintenance, Health & Safety

IP reported that Zoe Rhind is doing a fabulous job. PM also commented that the Village Hall looked a lot tidier and cleaner as a result of her input. PM confirmed that ZR was billing him as initially requested.

Other items were discussed, notably, Wight Fire, and Defibrillator training .

Action: JH to raise the issue of Defib training at the next Parish Council meeting, and to ask for training for people across the Parish.

Action: IP to ask Wight Fire whether they do a check on fire electrics.

9.Any Other Urgent Business

JH requested that IP send him any items that the CGCA wished to have on the Parish Council website (aside from the CGCA minutes, which already are being sent by PP)

Action: IP to send JH information, if appropriate.

We would return to the discussions around the potential purchase of a TV for the Gallybagger at a further date; specifically once Wight Fibre had laid their cables in the village.

10.Date of next scheduled meeting

Tues 6th August 7pm at the Gallybagger Inn.